Leadership Annual Report April 5th, 2024

The Leadership Commission had a relatively quiet year with a few changes to the Convention Guidelines and to the Bylaws. Those changes are shown below.

In November of 2023, the Bylaws Committee sent out a draft for the following changes to the Convention Guidelines.

- 1. That the word "sponsorship" be replaced with "scholarship" throughout the document.
- 2. Adding the \$500 bus transportation check to the Treasurer's duties. (pg. 24).
- 3. Eliminating the need to provide the Director of Meetings with NAMES of scholarship recipients- affecting pgs. 17 and 37.
- 4. Changing the verbiage relating to the makeup of the Affiliate of the Year Committee as approved by the Board at the September 2023 Board Meeting. (pg.15)

The Bylaws Committee submitted the following change to the opening paragraph of the Affiliate of the Year section of the Convention Guidelines, pg. 15; The Chair of the Affiliate of the Year Committee is selected by the DCCW President from the members of the Advisory AND PAST DCCW PRESIDENTS.

However, after reviewing the proposed change, Bonnie Siegrist submitted a request to consider changing the opening paragraph to read:

PAST DCCW PRESIDENTS, IF THEY AGREE, MAKE UP THE AFFILITATE OF THE YEAR COMMITTEE. The Chair of the Affiliate of the Year Committee is selected by the DCCW President FROM PAST PRESIDENTS CURRENTLY ON THE DCCW BOARD.

These changes were approved at the November 4th,2023 DCCW Board Meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Dawn Haberkorn Leadership Chair